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How quickly they forget, or perhaps it’s just selective memory.  The auto mall and its sign was a big political issue in its day.  The mall was probably the first commercial use in the flood plain and the sign was also a first.  But, people forget the why’s of the auto mall project.

The principal fact regarding the auto mall was money; specifically tax revenue for the city and profit for the auto dealers.   Profits speak for themselves but the revenues to the city were of two kinds, sales tax and redevelopment dollars from the property tax on the project. (The same reasons as for the city’s interest in both the Sheriton and the Kenilworth big box development)

If I recall properly, the city committed something like $7 million in direct and deferred assistance in getting the project in place. The direct costs were related to the purchase and sell back of land to one series of dealerships and the deferral of paying the sales tax to the city for another group of dealers.  (By the way, we were competing with Novato for the mall.)  

I believe the sign was included in the total package. You might note that the $258,000 cost for the sign referred to in the newspaper is less than the city will spend for signs directing people to the parking garages.

The net financial result is that the sales tax collected annually is now over $3 million, not bad for a $7 million expense 15 years ago.  And not really $7 million because the deferred sales tax dollars wouldn’t even have existed if there were no auto sales at the site.  The property taxes paid into the city’s redevelopment fund makes the deal even sweeter.

It was a good deal on the money side alone. BUT.

There was another issue, site design.  The average person might not notice, unless it’s pointed out, but the one BIG sign is the only advertising in the whole mall other than the name of the dealership on the buildings.  There are no balloons, pendants, tents, or large window signs anywhere. The big sign was a substitute for all this and not an addition to on site promotion.

If you think this is not significant, notice the auto mall in Santa Rosa and see how tacky it looks. 

The sign was to provide community service announcements as well. However, one of the anti-mall activists found an obscure CalTrans rule that at the time prohibited such uses along the freeway.  Accordingly, the dealers and the city had to accept there would be no community messages on the sign.  

If there have been no community messages for the last 15 years, put the blame where it belongs, on those, who if they can’t win, will spoil as much as possible for those who do.

And now some support for that evil thing, the auto.  There are many claims that the auto doesn’t pay its way.  Imagine, if the sales tax from auto sales in Petaluma had been used to maintain local streets, how good our roads would be.

Some people in town are happy to use those $3 million each year to fund other services and then complain the auto doesn’t pay its way.  Autos pay their way and the way of many other programs also.

Now that the City Council seems eager to generate as much tax revenue as possible from big box stores at Kenilworth, I hope they remember that the stores at that location will generate less than a third of the sales tax coming from the auto mall.  But, those stores will congest Washington St., which the mall has never been accused of doing.  And will the back of big box stores visible from the freeway contribute more to the image of Petaluma than the large, open display spaces at the auto mall? I think not.

